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Ref Direct Line: Please Ask For 
DB/LH       01709 823564      Councillor Beck 
 
9th October 2023  
 
Councillor Adam Carter 
Elected Member 
 
Via email: adam.carter@rotherham.gov.uk  
 
Dear Councillor Carter 
 
Question for Council – 4th October 2023   
 
Thank you for submitting a question to the Council Meeting on Wednesday 4th October 2023.  I 
have detailed the question below along with my subsequent response for your information.   
 
Will the cabinet member assure me that any council plans to undertake moving traffic 
enforcement on Wood Lane in Brinsworth, would not apply when the three other road 
routes out of Brinsworth are blocked due to flooding, and signage be put up to that effect? 
 
There are currently no plans to implement camera enforcement of moving traffic offences on 
Wood Lane in Brinsworth.  This location was considered as part of the submission to the 
Department for Transport but was later removed.  
 
Any future plans to consider camera enforcement would be shared with local members and the 
public to understand any issues and concerns, to which we a solution will be developed within our 
statutory responsibilities. 
  
I trust the above information is helpful. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Councillor Dominic Beck  
Cabinet Member for Transport and Environment /Ward Councillor for Wales Ward 
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